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Tuesday July 18th 2017 
 

Dear Parents, Carers and Pupils 

Wow, what a busy half term, I am sure you will agree the pupils have had a fun packed couple of weeks experiencing 

new activities and representing the school in the community through sport, dance, drama, singing and more!  

Farewell  
I cannot believe another year has passed and pupils are soon going to be starting their journey through Year 6! I am 

sure you will agree we have had an exciting year full of new experiences and I hope you have enjoyed sharing some of 

these through our half termly newsletters. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support this 

year with attending our school events, financially supporting our extra curriculum activities, making costumes and last 

but not least , ensuring your children arrive at school each day ready to learn.  

Tudor Workshop and Banquet – Wednesday 14th June  

 

On this special day our drama hall was converted into a Tudor village! The day 

provided pupils with a hands on experience of everyday life in Tudor times. Aptly 

dressed pupils  wandered between workshops, sharing ‘Tudor’ gossip and making 

artefacts of the period.These included; scent bags to help keep away the plague, 

soap balls, named leather bookmarks and embroidering blackwork muckenders. The Alchemist certainly provided 

some great entertainment with his Tudor chemistry! Following the morning’s workshops pupils split into groups to 

practice a piece to perform to the gentry at the afternoon banquet. During the banquet Tudor folk were served four 

courses together with a goblet of wine (blackcurrent juice) and experienced the many Tudor traditions and customs.  



 

Father’s Day Lunch – Wednesday 12th July  

Thank you to so many dads for joining us for our special celebratory lunch, 

albeit a little later than planned! I hope you enjoyed your lunch of burger 

and chips followed by the classic ‘chocolate crunch’ and the entertainment 

provided by George Young our great saxophonist. Winners of the quiz were 

Teddy Belcher-Hackett and Dad Dan!  

 

Sports Day Year 5 and 8 

Pupils represented their Houses with a choice of athletics. Prior to the day they 

choose which jump, sprint, throw and endurance activity they wished to compete in.  

Overall winners for Horringer Court School Sports Day were – CROCS !  

Achievements  

Thoroughout the year many Year 5 pupils have represented Horringer Court School as well as completing personal 

challenges with sports including; golf, swimming galas and karate competitions; competing in maths challenges, 

exploring science, entertaining others with their musical talents and charity fund raising. I hope you have enjoyed 

keeping up with these achievements in our weekly bulletins and school newsletters.  

 This half term the following pupils have 

achieved ~ 

 Max Pryke – competing in the over 11yr 

old swimming category and achieving 

1st 200m backstroke, 2nd 100m freestyle 

and 3rd for 50m and 100m butterfly.  

Lily Beatty – had her lovely locks cut 

donating 13” and £170 to the Little 

Princess Trust.  

Holly Shea – representing the school 

playing tennis for the Year 8s and 

winning !          Well done to all!  

 

Gym Competition – County Finals by Yan Tan.  

Last week we heard that following our earlier competition, we had qualified for the County Finals, which was being 

held at the Leisure Centre on Friday 7th July. Six of us took part, Joshua Sanders (who stood in for an absentee at the 

last moment), Lathifa Sasikaran, Lily Sanders, Katie Fuller and Maelene Paizee. When we arrived we warmed up and 

then lined up with all the other schools and listened to what we had to do. We completed a floor routine, vaults and 

body management. We didn’t win but the best thing is we had fun all day!  

Activity Week Monday 26th June – Friday 30th June  

Lark and Linnet Trail, Cinema, Sports, Bee project and Puppet Workshops !! 

So much packed into four days! Year 5 pupils that stayed in school during our activities week were treated to an array 

of activities and didn’t allow the weather to dampen their spirits!  



Kingswood Residential Visit, West Runton – by Elsie Hagger 

 



Mother’s Afternoon Tea  

Report by Sophia Chorlton.   

On Thursday 29th July Year 5s invited their mums in for a Mothers Afternoon Tea. We had scones with jam and cream, 

tea and juice. We entertained our mums by reading out our thank you letters to the team at Kingswood together with 

poems written about our adventures. Some pupils also performed chants and call outs they had learnt whilst on our 

visit. It was a fun afternoon for all.  

Community Day  

A day for pupils to give a little back to their Community. Activities included litter 

picking the school grounds, maintaining the new school allotment with painting raised 

beds, clearing overgrown areas and planting. Pupils also visited Glastonbury Court 

Residential Home to help with their gardens, West Suffolk Hospital Rainbow Ward to 

entertain the children with stories and jokes. Mrs Rossiter and Mr Hazelton 

accompanied pupils to West Stow where they tided the Country Park and two groups 

walked to town visiting Waterstones to tidy the bookstore and the Library to help 

organise the Summer Reading Challenge.  

Whole School Musical 

The plot from Mr Kent’s ‘The Collector’ unravelled as pupils from across the Year groups enterained their audiences 

with singing, dancing and drama. Pupils delivered three stunning performances and well done to all for learning lines 

and routines.  

County Upper Multi Sports Morning 

Report by Kyle Hempshall and Louis Hartewell.  

On the morning of 10th July all of Year 5 went to County Upper School for a sports morning. Our two sports events 

were basketball and handball. Our favourite was handball as it was a very fast paced game, basketball was fun too and 

we had a good team and won 2 out of our 3 matches.  We were treated to chocolate cookies and juice for a morning 

snack – they were Yummy! Other pupils had the chance to try trampolining, football, kwik cricket and netball. It was a 

really fun day.  

 

Finally, I wish you all a lovely summer and the best of luck for a super time in Year 6, which commences on 

Wednesday 6th September 2017 

Jackie Kemp 


